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Meeting Location: Monmouth County Human Services Building, Kozloski Road, Freehold

Date: May 21, 2010

Attendance: Ruben Abreu, Linda Chapman, Tony Comerford, William Daly, Roberto Flecha, Connie Greene, Phil Horowitz, Jan Krolack, Diane Litterer, Harry Morgan, Susan Neshin, Vera Sansone, Barbara Schlichting, Sue Seidenfeld, Evelyn Sullivan, Megan Sullivan, Maria Varnavis-Robinson, Lew Ware, and Ernestine Winfrey

State Staff: Suzanne Borys, Andrea Connor, Vicki Fresolone, Mollie Greene, Harry Reyes, Dona Sinton, Jose Gonzalez, and Ann Wanamaker

PAC Business: Mollie Greene explained that Manny Guantez is not in attendance because he is home with his newborn son.  April Minutes were read and approved with minor changes.

DAS Report: Mollie reported on the CIMS training. Evelyn Sullivan asked if there would be an extension for agencies beginning the CIMS and if agencies can send in to DAS the contract package without the budget.  Jose Gonzalez suggested that agencies send it all together for the July 1 contracts, and please send it by the first or second week of June.  The only thing you are submitting now in CIMS is the budget, and if there are changes you can do a budget modification later.  If you are charging G & A costs and indirect costs you need to complete an agency wide budget on CIMS.  Please make sure that the reimbursement ceiling matches/does not exceed reimbursable rates from DAS.  By January 2011, DAS expects that 75% of the contract processing steps will be operational on CIMS..

Mollie discussed the DAS/DMHS merger. She reported there was a meeting earlier in the week with senior management teams from both division to discuss systems and priorities.  There will be an opportunity for stakeholder’s input.  The Department will provide information to stakeholders shortly on how to get engaged.  DAS is still currently functioning as usual, but planning around the merger will continue centering around the mutual goals of wellness and recovery and consumers.  Harry Reyes reported that there will be changes to licensure but there can be no announcements yet because no decisions have been made.  Phil Horowitz asked what Mollie thought the systems of care would look like after the merger.  Mollie and Vicki discussed the process though which changes may occur and encouraged providers to contribute to that process.

Harry Morgan asked if DAS could write a letter to the field, keeping them apprised of the status of the merger.  Mollie agreed to take that request back but reported that there is not much information to send out yet.

Mollie and Vicki reviewed the revised Extension Request Policy.

Mollie made an announcement about the search for the Recovery Delegate and suggested anyone interested look into applying look it up on the A&E website.

Mollie also reported that DAS is looking for a Grant Reviewer for DAS’ SBIRT application and that responses are due to DAS at the end of June.

There are several trainings available through ATTC; everyone is encouraged to go, especially to the detailed ASAM training offered.  NJPN is offering 3 clinical supervision trainings, being held on June 7, 22, and 24, 2010.
Presentation: 211
The addiction hotline 800-238-2333 will be transitioned to 211 in 2011.  211 is managed through the United Way and they plan to have all addiction calls transferred to trained addiction resource specialists.  They expect to field 2000 addiction calls per month.

They will have 2 supervisors and 10 resource specialists. All addiction calls will be screened with the UNCOPE plus. This will be followed by the Immediate Need Profile and DASIE when appropriate and callers wish to complete the referral process. The goal is that a warm handoff will be made and client will be given the referral with appointment made.
Roberto Flecha asked if providers would be mandated to take clients from the warm handoff, especially if they have no slots available.  It was clarified that it is not mandatory for agencies to accept referrals from 211.  Barbara Schlichting suggested that perhaps there should be more supervisors available during heavy call times due to the intense screening given and the limited educational requirements for the resource specialists.

Several PAC members discussed what services would be offered to family members that call. Many initial calls are made by loved ones of the addict.  While specific services will be offered to family member who call, referrals with warm hand offs must be made directly to the client.  Another question raised was about liability issues of clients given an intake and appointment over the phone when it is unclear what mental health complications may arise, and DAS said they will explore this with 211.
Vicki asked everyone what would make them choose to join the 211 network and what they would want included in an agreement between 211 and participating providers.  Members expressed a concern that 211 check with an agency on available capacity before making a warm hand-off; that specific information on how to refer to a participating agency be included; and members also asked that training be available for 211 staff on all modalities available treatment options.  Providers thought a Qualified Service Organization Agreement would enable providers to participate in a warm hand-off.

There was not enough time left to discuss e-therapy, so it was suggested that everyone come prepared to discuss e-therapy and Recovery Case Management at the next meeting. 

The next PAC meeting will be June 18, 2010 at 10 am in Freehold
